HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

April 14, 2015
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Mary Bell, Nancy Hepner, Jessica Turner, Saima Rabbani
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 4:18pm. 
2. Approval of Agenda and March minutes.  On a motion/second by Bell/Turner, both the agenda and March minutes were approved.

3. Receipt of Board Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of the March 16th regular EIS Board of Education meeting minutes. 
4. Public Comment – There was no public comment.
5. Good News Report
a. Spelling Bee.  The schoolwide Spelling Bee was held before Spring Break.  Addison Henderson (1st grade) and Mary Bell (5th grade) won the respective primary and intermediate competitions.  Both students will go on to complete at the area Spelling Bee tonight, held at ECTC.  Good luck to Addi and Mary!
b. Playground.  Ms. Hart reported that the drainage issues are scheduled to be fixed this summer.  It was originally scheduled to be fixed over Spring Break, but several days of rain and bad weather did not allow for any groundwork to be done.
c. Building Work Orders.  Ms. Hart shared that at the most recent administrative meeting, copies of the district’s work orders for each building were handed out to administrators.  She is very glad to report that out of the six pages of work orders, only four individual work orders belong to HHES.
6. Student Achievement
a. Testing.  KPREP Practice will start at the end of the week.  Fifth grade will practice On Demand writing on the 29th, and everyone will take a full practice test on the 30th.  Scantron testing will resume in between practice testing and actual KPREP testing.
7. Planning.  
a. BOGO Book Fair.  The PTO will hold the annual Buy One Get One Free Bookfair during the week of April 27th.  Second grade will also have their Arts & Humanities performance on the Tuesday night of Bookfair week.
b. SBDM Council Elections.  Ms. Hart has emailed the teachers regarding SBDM Council Elections for next year.  She encouraged teachers to speak with her if they are interested in running.
c. Staffing for 2015-16.  
i. Ms. Hart shared with the Council that Mrs. Thomas is retiring, and the Board has allocated an additional teacher position for next year.  Both positions have been officially posted.  Ms. Hart is putting together a committee to review applications and interview.

ii. Ms. Hart recommended that one of the open positions be filled by Mrs. Carol Lyman, who would like to return to the regular classroom.  After Ms. Hart’s hiring consultation, the recommendation was approved by a motion/second by Turner/Hepner.

iii. Ms. Hart also shared with the Council that there will be internal movement among current staff, but final decisions have not been made yet.  Mrs. Lyman will replace Mrs. Thomas in First Grade, and all of the movement amongst current staff will determine where the second teacher will be placed.  One of the First Grade teachers has approached Ms. Hart about looping with her current class, so the idea will be explored with staff to see if other staff are interested and the potential planning that goes into it.

8. Program Review.  Ms. Hart received more information on the current PE and Health standards.  There are no new standards, just more explanation and clarification on the current ones.  Ms. Hart also shared that Program Review for this year is complete and will be officially submitted tomorrow.
9. Budget.  

a. Section 6.   The Council reviewed the current Section 6 budget.  Two bulbs to keep in stock are in the process of being ordered.  Also to be ordered for the new teacher to be hired will be a projector, document camera, four computers and a laptop.  The remaining amount in Contingency will be used to purchase further materials for the new teacher, to include remaining technology.  Part of Contingency for 2015-16 may also be reserved for any extra supplies the new teacher may need.  Ms. Hart wants to develop a plan on how to spend money from a long-term perspective.
b. Title I.  The Council reviewed the current Title I budget.  There will be remaining Title I funds for this year, and Ms. Hart plans to purchase more computers for classrooms to replace some of the older machines.  A portion of the remaining balance will also be reserved for the first payroll of the 2015-16 school year.  Ms. Hart will also ask for a wish list from grades, of anything they want/need, so options and cost may be explored.
10. Committee Reports.  Ms. Hart reviewed the Title I report with the Council.  It checks that everything has been done that HHES committed to do related to Title I programming this year.  The annual Spring Title I survey will be sent home soon.
11. New Business.   
a. TELL Survey.  The final day to submit the TELL Survey is May 15.  Ms. Hart told the Council that almost everyone has submitted, but there are a few left who have not.
b. Student Voice.  Mrs. Christian will administer the Student Voice survey to students tomorrow.  It will be taken in the computer lab under Mrs. Christian’s supervision.
12. Review.  The Council reviewed three SBDM Policies for updates.  The updates are as follows.
a. SBDM Policy 2.04 Parent Involvement.
i. After the Council reviewed the policy, the following change was approved on a motion/second by Hepner/Bell:

1. On page two, first bullet, change to “Timely information and opportunities to attend school functions.”

b. SBDM Policy 4.03 Homework Policy

i. After the Council reviewed the policy, Ms. Hart shared that each grade-level discussed the current homework policy at the most recent data meeting.  The Council discussed options that could be a better fit for students.  A committee will be created to review the policy as a whole for changes, approved on a motion/second by Bell/Turner.  The Council also suggested that a copy of the most current homework policy be sent home to parents at the beginning of the new school year.

13. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Turner/Hepner, the meeting was adjourned at 5:25p.m.  Our next meeting will be held on May 12th at 4:15pm in the office conference room.
